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WEMBERLEY HILL GARDEN HOME NEWSLETTER 
 

WHGH HOLIDAY PARTY at the CLUBHOUSE 

Saturday, December 4th at 5:30 PM 

Come and join the fun of our Holiday Party with your fellow residents! 

 
The Xmas party is a fun gathering for residents and anyone can bring an appetizer or a dessert. Please sign up for what 
you will bring so we don't have duplicates. Sign-up sheet is in Clubhouse foyer. If you want an alcoholic beverage, please 
bring your own. 
 
The big event of the evening are the door prizes to give away. Everyone is given a raffle ticket and if your number is 
called you get to pick what you like from the *door prizes. This continues until all door prizes are gone. 
 
* If you would like to donate something toward the door prizes, please get them to Shelia Corso ASAP. Either drop by 
her house or give her a call and she can pick it up. 

 

BOARD BUZZ 

It was so good to see so many neighbors at the Annual Board meeting on November 7th. We hope you found the 

meeting helpful and informative and we are looking forward to a new year to be able to serve our community. We want 

to remind everyone they are always welcome to visit the monthly board meetings which are held on the 2nd Monday 

each month if they have questions, concerns or suggestions they would like to share.  

Our new Board officers are: President: Kim Franczyk; Vice-President: Jennifer Sheehy; Secretary: Jim Rowe; Treasurer: 

Chuck Bent; Member-at-Large; Ed Heymann (Buildings and Grounds). Please take time to thank our volunteers on the 

WHGH Board. They do spend considerable amount of time every month on our behalf.   

We encourage you to always read the newsletter thoroughly each month as we plan in the coming year to use it more 

and more to keep you informed of what all the board is working on and has planned for the coming month. 

A BIG THANK YOU goes out to all those who helped decorate the entrance and club house! 

• A note from our Treasurer: Residents, please know that sometimes the monthly deposit just does not get done 

towards or till the end of the month.  I wear lots of other hats and have to work that into my schedule.  

We want to wish you all a very Merry Christmas and a blessed New Year! 

GROUNDS / BUILDINGS  
Shrubs and tree have been planted for 2021.  We will continue to review our replacement of shrubs for 2022 in coming 
months.  Trimming and pruning of trees will be taking place in 2022. 
 
The stone mason Jack Hurd is on the property checking the brick mortar.  Jack will begin working at 10400 and work his 
way back to 10641. If you have a major issue, please fill out a Service Request form. Stay tuned for further information.  
 



Reminder for patio fence staining. Look at your fence to determine staining refreshing.  Fences will be reviewed and 
notices served as necessary.  
 
Second reminder: Prepare for freezing weather by turning off all outside water faucets in patio and garage. Winter 

begins December 21st. 

WELCOME NEW RESIDENTS 
10414 Ann Keene – Ann was born and raised here in Louisville (Highlands) but also lived in Nebraska and Illinois before 
relocating back here after her husband passed away. A sister’s friend who was a realtor found WHGH for her. She has a 
sister, sister-in-law’s, many nieces and nephews living here. Her two sons live in Nebraska. She was a City Clerk in a small 
town in Nebraska for 25 years and a hospital receptionist for 10 years. She is very happy with the convenience of 
everything around WHGH and is learning her way around town. 
 
10622 Alfred and Rhonda Crigger – We are from Pike County, KY. Alfred recently took a position with the Oldham 
County school system as a HVAC technician. Rhonda still works as an assistant principal with the Pike County school 
system. This is Rhonda’s 27th year in public education and she is planning to retire in the future. 
Our son Corey, daughter-in-law Brooke and granddaughters Cora and Millie live in LaGrange. We wanted to be near 
them, so purchased a wonderful condo here at WHGH. 
Currently, Alfred is living here fulltime and Rhonda is visiting as much as possible. 
We both like to bowl, play cards, and fish. Al enjoys golfing. We are looking forward to being with our family, making 
new friends, finding a good church and enjoying the benefits of living in the city. 

 
MONTHLY COFFEE – will resume in January (come to our Holiday Party this month) 
 
EXERCISE ROOM Thank you to all who are using the Exercise Room and following the cleaning guidelines. This is 

helping all of us to remain healthy. 
 
BOOK CLUB  This month we are changing our meeting to the 2nd Monday December 13th at 3pm because of the 

Xmas holidays. 
 
We don’t have a book to read this month but each of us will recommend a book we have read on own that we liked.  
Afterwards we will get on the LFPL Book Kit website to pick books for the first half of 2022.  
 
Our books are from the Louisville Free Public Library and they have over 770 Book kits. If you like reading, our book club 
offers a diverse selection of books. Come and try us out to see if you would like to join us.  Any questions call Carolyn 
Heymann.  

 
VOLUNTEER:  WHGH residents volunteer to take out the big outdoor trash can at the clubhouse that sits by the 

swimming pool fence to the curb on Monday’s pickup day. This is a weekly task that needs to be done. Please consider 
helping out by signing up!  The sign-up sheet for the year is in the clubhouse lobby on the table. 
  December Volunteer:  Denis Cart  January Volunteer:  Susan Marshall 
 

 
Thanks to our many volunteers here at Wemberley Hill Garden Homes.  

You make this a wonderful place to live! 


